
HB 20-1334

FINAL
FISCAL NOTELegislative

Council Staff
Nonpartisan Services for Colorado's Legislature

Drafting Number:
Prime Sponsors:

LLS 20-0263
Rep. Gonzales-Gutierrez;
Larson
Sen. Moreno

Date:
Bill Status:

Fiscal Analyst:

July 22, 2020
Postponed Indefinitely 
Jeff Stupak | 303-866-5834
Jeff.Stupak@state.co.us

Bill Topic:  TONY GRAMPSAS YOUTH SERVICES PROGRAM

Summary of
Fiscal Impact:

No fiscal impact.  This bill would have updated portions of statute governing the
Tony Grampsas Youth Services Program to reflect current practices in the
Department of Human Services.  Therefore, the bill was assessed as having no fiscal
impact. 

Appropriation
Summary: 

No appropriation was required.

Fiscal Note
Status:

The fiscal note reflects the introduced bill.  This bill was not enacted into law;
therefore, the impacts identified in this analysis do not take effect.

Summary of Legislation

The bill updates portions of the statutes governing the Tony Grampsas Youth Services Program
(TGYS) to reflect current practices, including changes to definitions, eligibility details, and member
criteria for the TGYS board.  Additionally, the bill allows unexpended and unencumbered funds
deposited to the Youth Services Program Cash Fund, the Youth Mentoring Services Cash Fund,
the Student Dropout Prevention and Intervention Cash Fund, and the Before and After School
Project Cash Fund to be available for expenditure the following fiscal year without additional
appropriation. 

Background

The Division of Child Welfare within the Department of Human Services administers the Tony
Grampsas Youth Services Program, which provides funding to community-based organizations that
serve children, youth, and their families.  The programs offered include prevention and intervention
of youth crime and violence, youth drug and alcohol use, child abuse and neglect, and high school
dropout.  Eligible Tony Grampsas Youth Services Program applicants include local governments,
schools, nonprofit organizations, state agencies, and institutions of higher education.  

Assessment of No Fiscal Impact 

This bill updates portions of statute governing the Tony Grampsas Youth Services Program to
reflect current practices in the Department of Human Services.  Therefore, the bill is assessed as
having no fiscal impact
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Effective Date

The bill was postponed indefinitely by the House Public Health Care and Human Services
Committee on May 27, 2020.

State and Local Government Contacts

Human Services Information Technology

The revenue and expenditure impacts in this fiscal note represent changes from current law under the bill for each fiscal
year.  For additional information about fiscal notes, please visit:  leg.colorado.gov/fiscalnotes.


